
STATE CAPITOL, PHOENIX – Speaker of the House J.D. Mesnard (R-17) 
today released the following statement regarding Representative Shooter’s 
continuation and escalation of his improper conduct, even after Speaker Mesnard’s 
warning: 
 
“The outside investigators, who Rep. Shooter praised on Tuesday, have 
thoroughly examined every allegation made, including the allegation 
referenced in Rep. Shooter’s letter. After addressing issues of privacy and 
relevancy, they included their findings in the report.” 
 
“I’ve spoken with the individual referenced by Rep. Shooter, and the 
individual has stated that the letter does not reflect the individual’s reaction to 
the report. Rep. Shooter’s letter is nothing more than an effort to use the 
individual as a pawn – despite repeated requests from the individual’s 
attorney that Rep. Shooter not do anything to jeopardize the individual’s 
anonymity. He’s not standing up for the victim but rather is further 
victimizing the individual.” 
 
“Rep. Shooter’s letter represents a clear act of retaliation and intimidation, 
and yet another violation of the House’s harassment policy, so I will be 
moving to expel him from the House of Representatives immediately.” 
 


